

Wildlife Action, Horry Chapter

P.O. Box 682: Aynor, SC 29511

Chapter 4, Chartered November 4, 1984

WLA Motto "Local Folks Solving Local Problems" WLA SLOGAN "To Put Back More Than We Take"

July 2021

WILDLIFE ACTION CHAPTER OF THE YEAR FOR 1986-2006- 2012-2016-2018, 2020

WEBSITE: www.wildlifeactionhorrychapter.com Coordinator: John Wren FACEBOOK: https://www.facebook.com/horrywa/

Pride Editor: Brian Koller: Send Input & Comments to: bjkolle@sccoast.net

Horry Chapter Officers

President - Frank Lagasse: (315) 709-2712: Vice President - Brian Koller (843) 347-2705

Secretary - Lesley Granito (843) 756-9150: Treasurer - Johnny Goebel (843) 997-5613

Horry Chapter Board Members

Ed Whitner - (843) 283-8074: Bobby Stubbs - (843) 449-8266 Mac Altman - (843) 358-5400: Al Cocola - (860) 886-3616 Mike Ferrio - (843) 429-1701: Barbara Tyndall - (843) 855-8054

WLA National Headquarters: (843) 464-8473 www.wildlifeaction.com (Join Now with PayPal)

Please Check our Monthly Calendar of Events@ http://www.wildlifeactionhorrychapter.org/calendar-of-events.html

Skeet and Trap Ranges are opened Tuesday and Thursdays 10am-2pm and Sundays from 11AM until 4PM. Fall range hours changed Sep 1st. Regular shooting hours are 9-4 PM.

Hopefully, you have been able to get your Covid-19 immunizations; however, in keeping with the COVID-19 safety guidelines, members are still encouraged to wear masks.

Please note, there will be NO ATA shoot for July!!

Our next meeting is on 22 July at 7PM. This is our annual 21-gun salute evening that recognizes our veterans and departed members. We will also have our monthly "potluck meal", so if you have a favorite dish you would like to share with your fellow members, we'd sure love to try it. Just a reminder that all members must have their key to enter the facility. The gate must be locked upon entry, and NO ONE is permitted to enter without their key except for our special event days, i.e., monthly ATA Shoots, Veterans/Ladies shoots, Pioneer Days, or leased events. Your first stop is to sign-in and pay daily fee(s). Remember, fees increased 21 June. If you are on site for volunteer work or observing activities, simply sign in and state your activity. Ed Whitner is getting anxious to give the Remington 870 away. So, see Ed for your last chance to win as winner will be selected at tonight's meeting.

Our June meeting was dedicated to Phil Carter and Fran Mclellan. President Frank announced the winners of the Daniel Lagasse Scholarship. Selectees are Rae Warrick, Heidi Whitson and Lane Klose. Their names will also be placed on the Scholarship plaque. Also attending camp this year will be Mikey Klose, Adyson Stalvey and Devon Barkhorn. We hope they all have a great time at camp. It was also announced that the Carolina Forest H.S. Skeet/Trap team took first place in Orangeburg, SC State Championship. One boy even shot 99/100. June also saw our second annual flea market. Unfortunately, weather may have kept buyers away. Hopefully, next year we will see a better turnout for the sellers. We are seeking volunteers to work our table at the Aynor Hoedown on 18 September. Please let Frank know if you are interested in volunteering. The big news is that we will be acquiring additional property!! At present we are waiting for the survey and appraisals. The additional property should be approximately 35 acres. More details will be forthcoming.

Ruler of Home Field! Starts Saturday 10 July at 9AM on the dot, so get there early!!! There are Adult classes for parents,or coaches or team helpers. High & Middle School Classes: \$25.00 per shooter. Pre-registration by 2 July. Early Registration only \$20. Contact Eddie Gay @ (843) 503-1636. Lunch will be provided. 1 Round of Trap/Skeet. Tie will be by coin flip. 1st place trophy in adult category, plus

bragging rights. 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place trophies for high and middle school shooters.

All Chapter activities are listed on our web site calendar. For your future planning here are a few of our upcoming "open" events: 26 Sep - Family Picnic 2-5 PM 8 & 9 Oct - Pioneer Sleepover 24 Oct - Ladies Day 2-6PM 7 Nov - Veterans Shoot 2-6PM

Mike Clausing of Silverfox-Tactical.com will be conducting CWP classes 8-4 PM at HCWLA the 4th Saturday every month. Price is \$65 for Wildlife Action Members.

None of our special events would be possible without the support of our sponsors as well as that of our generous donors. If you or someone you know has a business that needs advertising, we would love to add sponsors for our shooting berms and the Resource Education Center. Please continue to support them the next time you need their services or products. Anderson Brothers Bank has long been a supporter of Horry Chapter. With the current hot housing market check them out for a new mortgage or a refinance loan. They can also help with the purchase of a new car or boat; Anderson Brothers Bank has the loan for you. They offer all types of banking services throughout Horry and Marion Counties. Rivertown Gun Depot on Hwy 501, South of the bridge, has guns and provides friendly, expert service for your guns. Window World sponsors SASS, (Cowboy Action); Frank and Betty Pate continue their sponsorship of Berm #1; Papa Foxtrot Tactical in Aynor for guns/ammo/hunting/shooting supplies and more, and Terry's Hardware in Conway.

We are always grateful for donations and are seeking donations of .38, .9mm, and shotgun shells; however, any caliber ammunition will be gratefully accepted. Your donations are how we continue to provide the "free" ammo and food for our Pioneer/Ladies and Veterans Days. Thanks to Sissy Owens for making new curtains for the Education Center. Bill Kleinbach-- 5 boxes of pistol and shotgun shells, Joseph McIntyre for assorted holsters and the Philip Carter Memorial fund for their cash donation.

50-50 was won by new member Tim Hickey, who then returned his winnings back to HCWLA.